The Holy See

ADDRESS OF THE HOLY FATHER PAUL VI
TO THE MINISTER OF RELIGIOUS AFFAIRS
OF THE REPUBLIC OF INDONESIA

Wednesday 30 November 1977

We are happy to greet His Excellency, the Minister of Religious Affairs of the Republic of
Indonesia, together with the other members of his group. Your distinguished delegation has come
to the Holy See in a spirit of religious understanding and exchange, and it is with honour and
friendship that we welcome you today.

Your presence here recalls our own visit to Indonesia and our cordial contacts with the authorities
of your land. On that solemn occasion in Jakarta-seven years ago this week-we had the
opportunity to express our sincere esteem for all your people, and our respect for the stable
principles from which your country takes its inspiration, and on which the fabric of its civil life is
based. Above all we render homage to the primacy of belief in God Almighty.

Today me pray that abiding religious and social tranquillity will be the lot of all your people and the
lasting honour of Indonesian society. And may mutual understanding and assistance, as well as
friendship and brotherhood under God, be the treasured legacy of Indonesia.
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